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To: Oakland City Administrator and Colleagues 
From: Council President Rebecca Kaplan 
Date: June 23, 2020 
Subject: Budget -- Grant-funded positions being used in City government functions 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Dear Oakland City Administrator Reiskin, 
 
I am writing to express concerns and seek information about grant funds and donor funds related to City of 
Oakland projects and programs, and how such funds are tracked and accounted for, and positions and job duties 
assigned in a manner to ensure benefit to the public and appropriate and effective oversight. 
 
There was a recent public listing on a job board (See Attachment A)  for a position in a non-profit “OPFI,” 
which is described as having extensive control and input over City of Oakland core functions, including 
homelessness response and information technology functioning, and yet which reports to an outside organization, 
and does not appear to be incorporated into the City’s administrative structure and laws and processes.  See 
excerpt: 
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It is described as an executive director position for the “Oakland Fund for Public Innovation.” What is this 
organization? What is its relationship to the City of Oakland government?  According to the job posting, the 
executive director will help coordinate and plan major city projects. Can anyone in the Administration confirm 
whether this is true? Has the Administrator authorized delegating these city functions to the control of this 
entity? 
 
An issue of additional concern is that the outside organization will allegedly be responsible for organizing the 
Oakland broadband project, which should be under the purview of the Information Technology (IT) Department 
of the City. It is vital that funds for needed public projects, including those to protect our cyber-security and 
provide public access to needed internet services that have become all the more vital during COVID-19, be 
devoted to the right place so they can be implemented. 
 
The position is also described as handling homelessness.  Oakland already has a Homelessness Administrator, 
Daryel Dunston, who was announced in this position on April 21, 2020 by City Administrator Ed Reiskin. As 
Homeless Administrator, Mr. Dunston “over[sees] the City’s interdepartmental focus on homelessness solutions 
and stakeholder engagement, as well as facilitating  the development and implementation of programs and 
services designed to mitigate the homelessness crisis in Oakland.”  The question becomes what would the 
homeless resource person for this other organization do? Would Mr. Dunston supervise their work?  Our City 
needs to improve, not worsen, the focus of our  homelessness resources.  
 
The issue of delegation of city authority was recently before this Council in another matter. We were given a 
City Attorney opinion, dated May 19, 2020, in which we were told that Section 503 of the city Charter does not 
give the City Administrator the authority to delegate his authority to a person outside of city staff. 
 
“Under the clear and unequivocal language of Charter section 503, the City Administrator has authority to 
delegate his/her authority to hire and fire employees under his/her jurisdiction only to subordinate employees, 
namely “directors or other department heads responsible to him/her.” By using the word “may”, the Charter 
plainly defines the circumstances in which the City Administrator has permission to delegate his/her authority . 
As such, the Charter clearly limits the City Administrator’s authority to delegate his/her appointing authority to 
subordinate employees identified in Charter section 503”. 
  
This quasi-governmental organization is not a City department that this Council has approved, yet it is setting 
itself up to perform governmental functions. To whom would it be answerable? How would the funds be tracked 
and reported?  When constituents have problems with its form or function, who will take responsibility? Did you 
give permission for this executive director to have responsibilities that coordinate with city departments and 
agencies in your purview? 
 
Where are donor funded positions listed in the budget? I am requesting that you provide for us, along with the 
budget, content of all grant and/or donor funds to be properly tracked and accounted for, as well as included in 
the budget. 
Best wishes, 

               
Rebecca Kaplan                   
Oakland City Council President       
  

City Council 
June 23, 2020 

File # 20-0406 
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ATTACHMENT A 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 


